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COUNCIL MEETING
MINUTES

  Held at 3 Didsbury Street, East Brisbane 

at 5:30pm on Sunday, 9 April 2017
The Chairman declared the meeting open at 5:45pm.

Present:  Mark Stokes (Chairman), Michael D’Arcy, Gail Young, Jim Rogers, Scott Dullaway, and Allan Menham (via phone).

Apologies:  Andrew FitzPatrick and Heather Richards.
ITEM 0.1 – ASSISTANT SECRETARY (MINUTES)

Motion:  That Scott Dullaway be elected to the position of Assistant Secretary (Minutes).
Moved by: Gail Young      Seconded by: Michael D’Arcy
Passed: Unanimously by General Vote

ITEM 0.2 – NEW ITEM ADDED TO THE AGENDA

Item 6.10 – Date of the 2017 Queensland Reserves Championships
ITEM 1 – ACCEPTANCE OF THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS COUNCIL MEETING

Michael D’Arcy spoke to the draft Minutes.

Noted that the Australian Open and Australian Junior Chess Championship Reports were still to be finalized and submitted.
Discussed Item 6.1 - addressing issues with subsidies and payment of fees.

Item 6.2 - about running ACF Tournaments, Chief Organisers need to contact the Qld Ratings Officer to obtain a Vega licence from the ACF.

Item 6.3 – Queensland Junior Chess Championships to be held from 27 to 30 June 2017.  Andrew Fitzpatrck has been appointed as the Chief Organiser.
Item 6.6 – Inter-school events run under the auspice of the ACF using a CAQ licence for the Queensland Inter-school Championships.

Item 6.7 – Noted that the outstanding fees have been paid.

Item 6.8 – Noted that the Council have agreed to pay for the training of artibers.

Draft Minutes to be amended to include an outline in 6.8 of the training of arbiters, to record Jim Rogers as an apology, and Heather Richards as being present at the meeting.

Motion:  That the minutes of the previous meeting as amended be accepted.
Moved by: Michael D’Arcy     Seconded by: Mark Stokes   
Passed: Unanimously by General Vote
ITEM 2 – BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MINUTES

The Council discussed that it had agreed to pay assistant arbiters at rated tournaments $100 per day where the tournament had appointed a senior official as Chief Arbiter.
ITEM 3 – REPORTS

3.1    Chairman’s report

The Chairman gave a report covering recent developments in Queensland chess - a copy of the report is attached.
Special thanks to Andrew FitzPatrick for his work as Chief Organiser of the Australian Open and Australian Junior Chess Championships.  Andrew is still to provide final reports for the Open and Juniors.  The Council will seek to call upon the $5,000 guarantee provided by the ACF for the Open.

Motion:  That the Chairman’s Report be accepted.
Moved by: Mark Stokes        Seconded by: Michael D’Arcy
Passed: Unanimously by General Vote

3.2
Treasurer’s report
The Treasurer distributed a report prior to the meeting, with the CAQ’s total cash at 7 April at $62,500.28.
Discussion of signatories for the Internet, which is the same five Councillors as for cheques, being Mark Stokes, Gail Young, Jim Rogers, Michael D’Arcy and Andrew Fitzpatrick, and requires two signatories for all approvals.

A refund of $120 is payable to the Toowoomba Chess Club for the Queensland Open to cover the entry fees for the two IM’s, Brodie McClymont and Stephen Solomon.

The bank account which had been opened for the Australian Open and the Australian Junior Chess Championships has been closed with the balance transferred to CAQ’s general account.

A transfer of all funds exceeding a $5,000 balance in the NAB cheque account will be transferred to the ING Direct investment account.


Action arising:  
The Treasurer is to transfer funds in excess of $5,000 from the NAB cheque account to the ING Direct investment account.

Motion:  That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted and the payment of $120 to the Toowoomba Chess Club be approved.
Moved by: Jim Rogers        Seconded by: Gail Young
Passed: Unanimously by General Vote

3.3
Membership report
The Membership Secretary tabled a report showing 423 current members in April 2017.  Slight number drop-off post Australian Open and Australian Junior Chess Championships as the membership reached 585 at the close of 2016 due to the requirement that Queensland chess players be members of the CAQ to nominate for the two events.
Toowoomba Chess Club still to remit the $20 membership fees for about 28 or 29 members who paid at the Queensland Open.

Motion:  That the Membership Report be accepted.
Moved by: Gail Young        Seconded by: Michael D’Arcy
Passed: Unanimously by General Vote
3.4
Ratings Officer Report
The Ratings Officer tabled a report informing that 16 tournaments had been rated in the last ACF Ratings, with 13 of them part of the Australian Open and the Australian Junior Chess Championships.

Motion:  That the Ratings Officer Report be accepted.
Moved by: Gail Young        Seconded by: Mark Stokes
Passed: Unanimously by General Vote
ITEM 4 – CORRESPONDENCE
Nil.
ITEM 5 – RATIFICATION OF EMAIL DECISIONS
None. 
ITEM 6 – GENERAL BUSINESS
6.1
2017 Queensland Junior Chess Championships

Andrew Fitzpatrick has been appointed the role of Chief Organiser.

The Championships are scheduled for 27 to 30 June 2017 in the first week of the Queensland school holidays.

Michael D’Arcy is developing Problem-Solving Papers for also holding a Problem-Solving Championships at the 2017 Queensland Junior Chess Championships.  The Papers are based on the great Problem-Solving Papers IM Stephen Solomon prepared for the 2017 Australian Junior Chess Championships.

Action arising:  
The Chief Organiser, Andrew FitzPatrick, is required to notify the ACF




that the U18 events are FIDE rated.


6.2
2017 Queensland Championships
CAQ need to identify a Chief Organiser and Chief Arbiter for the 2017 Queensland Championships.

The Championships will be held over the Queens Birthday weekend, commencing on Thursday 28 September and concluding on the public holiday on Monday 2 October 2017.

First prize if $1,250.  Prize structures will be annually considered for review.
Action arising:  
Michael D’Arcy will seek to identify a Chief Organiser and Chief Arbiter for





the 2017 Queensland Championships.

6.3
CAQ Inter-school chess licence expiry

Under the existing licence which expires this year the amounts payable by the licensee to CAQ includes a number of amounts, including a payment of 7.5% of gross income, with a minimum payment of $2,000.  A payment of $1,000 is made in March, a further $1,000 is paid is September, and the balance is payable in December.

For gross income exceeding $5,000, the current license requires 20% of that excess amount payable to CAQ instead of the 7.5%

The license prohibits the licensee seeking Government grants.

Currently costed on $19 per player, with no limits on numbers.
Discussed opening up the tender process from July 2017.  Need guidelines to be developed.

The license has exclusion for a few regions Gold Coast, Sunshine Coast and Toowoomba.

Bids to open on 1 July 2017.  Bids close on 30 September 2017.  Aim for a decision by 31 October 2017.

Action arising:  
Michael D’Arcy will prepare a report and guidelines for the tender





process, as well as organise the tender and contractual documents.

6.4
Submission of financial figures to the Australian Chess Federation (ACF), with request for reimbursement $5000 from the ACF (ACF’s guarantee against CAQ losses)
Defer decision until the next meeting.

Action arising:  
Jim Rogers to liaise with Andrew FitzPatrick to work it out for submitting.

6.5
Redcliffe Club’s application for $150 subsidy for 52nd Peninsula Open (May 13-14)
Motion:  To pay the $150 and also the additional amount of $62.50.
Moved by: Mark Stokes        Seconded by: Jim Rogers
Passed: Unanimously by General Vote
6.6
Queensland Women’s Chess League (QWCL) request for $210 to cover the IM/GM entries in the 2017 April Open (GM Moulthun Ly, IM Brodie McClymont, IM Stephen Solomon)
Discussed that in addition to IM and GM, that WIM and WGM are also covered.

Discussed that Policies, including in relation to this payment should be located, updated and posted on the CAQ website.

Motion:  Payment of the $210 to the QWCL is approved.

Moved by: Mark Stokes        Seconded by: Jim Rogers

Passed: Unanimously by General Vote
6.7
Application from the QWCL to be reimbursed for the loss of $101.60 from the

2016 Queensland Women’s and Girls’ Championship.
Motion:  Payment of the $101.60 to the QWCL is approved.

Moved by: Mark Stokes        Seconded by: Gail Young
Passed: Unanimously by General Vote
6.8
Mark Stokes’ request for reimbursement of $170 paid by M. Stokes to

Michael Cashman as a refund of M. Cashman’s entry fee to 2017 Australian Open, owing to M. Cashman billeting Ralph Shaw.
Reimbursement required as free entry is given when you take a billet.  Mark Stokes has already paid Michael Cashman.

Discussed that Policies, including in relation to free entry for billets should be located, updated and posted on the CAQ website.

Motion:  Payment of the $170 reimbursement to Mark Stokes is approved.

Moved by: Mark Stokes        Seconded by: Gail Young
Passed: Unanimously by General Vote
6.9
Report to ACF regarding billets who have been the subject of complaints (several from 2017 Australian Open).
Discussion as to how difficult billets can be identified so as to avoid complaints and loss of willingness of families to take in billets at their homes.

Action arising:  
Michael D’Arcy will contact the ACF to discreetly discuss the topic to identify a strategy for future events.

6.10
2017 Queensland Reserves (Under 1700 ACF) Championships

Date selected for the Queensland Reserves is Saturday 2 and Sunday 3 September 2017.  The venue will be in Brisbane.  CAQ need to advertise the Championships as it is a CAQ event.
Actions arising:  
Agenda item for the next Council meeting.  A Chief Organiser and Chief Arbiter need to be engaged for the Championships.

6.11
Other Business - General Comments at Meeting
The Chairman informed the Council that the 2018 Australian Chess Championships are expected to be held at the North Sydney Leagues Club in the first two weeks of January 2018.

Discussed tender being opened for the 2018 Queensland Open as Toowoomba had hosted the last two events.  CAQ provides about $700 in support to the hosts.
Discussed that the President is entitled to travel expenses to tournaments.  This is covered in a CAQ Policy which needs to be uploaded to the CAQ Website.  Mark Stokes has not usually south to claim for expenses.  The Council encouraged Mark Stokes to provide the paperwork to claim for such expenses and continue the valuable promotion of the CAQ at tournaments throughout Queensland.

Discussed that the CAQ website requires updating.  Most notably is the absence of updated ACF and Qld Junior Rating lists on the CAQ website.
Discussed that Andrew FitzPatrick and Scott Dullaway were considering external sponsorship opportunities for CAQ.  Andrew FitzPatrick has some thoughts for actioning sponsorship.

Scott Dullaway raised that CAQ have an opportunity to provide Queensland’s Junior with a number of additional State Junior Championships, including a Problem-Solving Championship and Blitz Championships.  It was discussed that in addition to potentially holding the 2017 Queensland Junior Problem-Solving Championships on a weekend or the week of the 2017 Queensland Junior Chess Championships, there currently is no 2017 Queensland Junior Blitz Chess Championships scheduled.  There are a number of issues including finding a Chief Organiser and Chief Arbiter, and also a time in the 2017 Calendar.

ITEM 7 – NEXT MEETING
To be held at:  3 Didsbury Street, East Brisbane, on Sunday 18 June, 2017, at 5:30pm.
The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 6:53pm.
Signed by Mark Stokes (Chairman):______________________
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